

March 14,2024
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for March 14,2024 was called to order at 10:30AM at the Municipal Building by Matt McSparren, Chairman. This meeting was tape recorded for the purpose of writing these minutes.
· ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS:   Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Mike Deibert, Chad Findlay (Consultant), Ted Williams (Roadmaster), Mike  Erwin (Utility Supervisor), and Regina Deloe (Code Enforcement/Zoning). Guests were recorded in the attendance book.
· PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE
· ADOPTION OF AGENDA – Mike Deibert made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold- yes, Mike Deibert-yes).
1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR 2.22.24 – Matt McSparren asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes of the February 22,2024, meeting. Being none, Mike Deibert made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Mike Deibert-yes). 
2.   EXPENDITURES – Matt McSparren asked if there were any questions about the expenditures. Being none, Mike Deibert made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Matt McSparren. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold - yes, Mike Deibert-yes).
       3.    STAFF REPORTS 
       Road Master – Ted Williams reported that his crew performed the following work: 2 days plowing and          salting roads using 7 ten-ton loads of salt and anti-skid and 5 one-ton loads of salt. A total of 24                 hours of overtime. They have spent 6 days cleaning ditches and pipes.  They have also been patching        potholes.  Ted started working on the hospital traffic light and repairs are being done to it.  
       Utility Supervisor – Mike Erwin stated his crew performed the following work. The lead & copper                 surveys are being delivered to homes for residents to fill out and return. They have had several                   service line leaks that have been repaired. They have been locating lines at the Mall water plant along        with doing other maintenance on the pump there.  They also had a plugged sewer line on Biery Drive        which was cleared. 
Zoning/Code Enforcement – Regina DeLoe reported for the month of February she issued 5 zoning      permits for a total improvement value of $1,212,930 totaling $1,300.44 in fees. She issued 1property code violations, and 1 foul violation. She also did inspections on prior violations that had been issued. There was a special exception hearing for a second dwelling on a parcel.  On March 26th, there will be a special exception hearing under amusement for batting cages.
       Contracted Consultant – Chad Findlay reported that the Supervisors held two executive sessions                                   on March 5 for both legal and  personal issues.   
4.   PERSONS/ITEMS ON THE AGENDA –   
Action Items
1. A request for the use of the Bike Trail on April 6,2024 for a 5K CASA Superhero Theme race from 8:30AM to ??? .  Matt McSparren made the motion to allow this 5K.  Bob Betzold seconded. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren-yes, Mike Deibert-yes, Bob Betzold-yes)
2. A second request for Bike Trail use was made by Sandycreek PTO for May 18,2024 for a 5K from 7AM -Noon.  Matt McSparren made the motion to approve with Mike Deibert making the second.  Motion carried.  (Matt McSparren-yes, Mike Deibert-yes, Bob Betzold-yes)

3. Chad then presented a request to approve an online training class for the Zoning Hearing Board members to take.  The cost of this class is $25.  After a brief discussion, Mike Deibert made a motion for each member to take the training.  Matt McSparren seconded. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren-yes, Mike Deibert-yes, Bob Betzold-yes)  Chad then gave the Supervisors some informational items/donation requests.  
4. Matt McSparren then stated that Sabrina Backer had been offered the Township Manager position and accepted.  She will tentatively start on April 10th.  Mike Deibert made the motion to hire Sabrina Backer as Township Manager. Matt McSparren seconded.  Motion carries. (Matt McSparren-yes, Mike Deibert-yes, Bob Betzold-yes)

5.  Chad then presented the Supervisors with a withdrawal of the appeal to DEP decision for the sewage treatment plant in Sage Run.  The General Authority voted to withdrawal.  Mike Deibert made a motion to withdraw our appeal to the Environmental Hearing Board in regard to Act 537 Plan.  Matt McSparren seconded. Motion carried.  (Matt McSparren-yes, Mike Deibert-yes, Bob Betzold-yes)

6. Chad then turned this item over to Regina Deloe.  This is on the conditional use hearing that was held March 5th .  Matt McSparren explained that information had come to them on the ownership of the building.  Matt then made a motion to table this item until more information is received.  Mike Deibert seconded.  Motion carried. (Matt McSparren-yes, Mike Deibert-yes, Bob Betzold-yes)

5. PUBLIC COMMENTS
Dave Waters asked when they would be deciding on the dog kennel.  Regina explained they have 45 days from the date of the hearing to decide. A brief discussion followed. 
7. COMMENTS FROM MEMBERS- NONE
The meeting was adjourned at 11:00AM with a motion by Bob Betzold. Seconded by Mike Deibert.  (Matt McSparren-yes, Mike Deibert-yes, Bob Betzold-yes) Motion carried. The next meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be March 28,2024
ATTEST
Chad Findlay

Contracted Consultant 


